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Friday 6th December 2019 

Week 2 Summer Menus 
School Clubs 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We had a very colourful start to the week with our Christmas jumper day on Monday. The PTFA would like to thank you for all 
your donations that came in for our Christmas Fair on Sunday and we look forward to seeing you, your friends and neighbours 
on Sunday at 3pm. 
On Wednesday the whole school went to see the Jack and the Beanstalk at the Playhouse in Harlow and we had a wonderful 
time even though the giant was a bit scary! The money that we raise through the PTFA events allows us to enjoy events like 
these as a whole school so I would like to thank the PTFA and you for your support. 
Our Advent promise for this week has been to look after family or friends at home so I am hoping that the children have done 
something very special for you or have even done something on the first time of asking! 
 
Early Mornings 
Once again please can I ask you not to drop your children at school before 8:30 am unless by previous arrangement (e.g. Early 
Morning club). We had many children who were left unattended this week as staff were either in meetings or not yet in school. 
We are not responsible for your children at 8am and staff are not on duty until 8:30am when Book Club begins.   
 
Achievement from Home and School 
Home: Orla has achieved Stage 6 in gymnastics and Jasper and Archie were very proud of their badges that they were awarded 
from Beavers.  
School: The following children have all achieved their Bronze Mathletics award; Patrick, Harry T, Emily, Harriet, Remy, Danielle, 
Hannah, Sam, Freya, Siena, Nathan, Orla, Tilda, Joshua, Sophia and Molly. Archie, Jena, Sam and Katie. were presented with 
a Silver Mathletics award. This week’s Super Spellzone Spellers are Jasper, Amy, Tyler, Danielle, Patrick, Poppy W, Harry N, 
Izzy W, Harriet, Nathan, Orla, Tilda, Joshua, Sophia and Molly.  Josie, Isla and Lucy were awarded their Bronze Building 
Learning Power award and Orla was presented with her Pen License. 
Well done children. You are all TERRIFIC! 
 
Happy Book 
In the Happy Book this week; Siena, Gracie, Madison, Thea and Isabella thanked Lilly for making them delicious Oreo cakes; 
Katie thanked Rachael, Thea, Scarlett, Lily Mae, Charlotte, Francesca, Orla, Lilly, Tilda and Jack for being nice to her: Scarlett 
thanked Lucy, Isla, Tate, Ruby, Isabelle, Charlee, Amy and Daisy for helping her when she was sick; Bethany thanked Ruby, 
Lola and Lucy for looking after her; Summer thanked Rose for saying ‘thank you’ to her after she helped tidy up; Tilda thanked 
Lilly for being kind when she didn’t feel well; Tilda thanked Amy for making white chocolate cakes for their table as they were 
yummy! 
 
Roll of Honour 
Our Learning Heroes this week: Children who have been keeping their Advent Promises at home                                                                                                                               
Copeland: Elsie J, has been a great help at home by becoming more independent. 
Durrington: Kayla has kept her promise and has been helping to keep the table tidy at home. 
Fitzwalter: Ivy has kept her promise to be kind to her family by making cookies for her family 
Quickbury: Tilda promised that when someone needed help she would be there for them. She helped her Mum wash up and 
put the dishes away when her Mum was busy. 
Well done children. You are all TERRIFIC! 
 
Letters/Parentmail Home 
Nativity Invitation (Copeland and Durrington) 
 
Birthdays 
This morning we sang the Birthday song to Edith who will be 5 years old this weekend and Patrick will be 6 next week.  
 
Diary Dates 
Sunday 8th December: PTFA Christmas disco and Fair 3-5pm 
Wednesday 11th December: Nativity concerts in church 9:30 
    Nativity concert in school 2:00pm  

Christmas dinner 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
 
Mrs Lorna Brittaine 
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